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Lake Tapps Lacrosse Club
Annual General Membership Meeting
Buckley Library Meeting Room
July 10th, 2013
Wednesday
MINUTES

Call to Order	Board President Chris Ward called to the Annual General Membership 	Meeting to order at the Buckley Library at 7:08pm.

Roll Call	LTLC Board Members present:  Chris Ward, Dan Lancaster, Beth 	Lancaster, Jill Ranft and Dani Hall.  

	LTLC Members present:  Kathi 	Lucchesi, Louis Lucchesi, Paul Cook, Jeff 	Elsworth, Carrie Page, Eric Wasserstrom, Mary Kay Wasserstrom, 	Valerie Burkhauser, Curtis Estes, Mark Funkhouser, Wayne Scarbrough, 	Kate Kierce, Kerry Hardersen, Chris Hall, Tim Mackey and Derik Pearson. 

Approval of Minutes	Minutes were not available for approval.  The Board agreed to conduct 	an email vote to approve the minutes at a later date.

2012/2013 LTLC Program Overview 	Chris Ward gave an overview of the 2013/2013 lacrosse season.  An 		issue was raised regarding LTLC's lack of participation with the 	Washington Stealth.  Chris Ward addressed the issue.  Based on this 	issue, the Board will work on creating more transparency on future 	issues.  

	There was discussion regarding the plans for the LTLC to split into teams 	based on geography and high school catchment areas.  Questions were 	raised inquiring if the split is mandatory, and a discussion followed as to 	where we are with those plans and whether or not the numbers will 	allow such a split.  

					Chris Hall, LTLC representative to SSL, reported that SSL is likely to have 						A and B divisions among 5/6 and 7/8 teams within each member club 						for the upcoming season.  

Treasurer's Report	Beth Lancaster reported an approved registration rate increase for the 		2014 season.  

	Current account balance: $1,866.06
	
	Beth presented the budget for 2014.

	Eric Wasserstrom motioned to approve the new 2014 LTLC Budget.  	Kathi Lucchesi seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

Director of Player Development Report	Dan Lancaster presented on behalf of Jenny Pugh.  Dan reported a 	review of the Mentor Program. 	Jenny will focus on recruiting in 	Enumclaw, Buckley (White River) and Auburn.

Director of Coaching Report	Dan Lancaster reported that all LTLC Head Coaches last year were 	certified by US Lacrosse at a minimum of Level 1.

	Dan reported that the Board will be reviewing the use of surveys for 	next season.  There was some discussion regarding this issue.

	Dan is working on filling coaching vacancies by the end of summer.

					Dan discussed the club's plan for addressing A team and B team play 						within the league for next season.

					Dan said that there will be three full teams at the high school level next 						season: Varsity, Junior Varsity and a C Team.  There was discussion as to 					whether or not the C team should be a 9th grade team.
		
Proposed Amendments to Bylaws		The Board has proposed an amendment Section 05, subsection B of the 							current LTLC bylaws to reflect that the Director of Coaching can be an 							LTLC coach, and will be a voting member of the Board.  Kathi Lucchesi 							made a motion to approve the bylaw change, and Paul Cook seconded 							the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

New Business	LTLC will have an information table at "Hornet Days" in Enumclaw. 

	The Board will look into working with area youth football teams to play 	"mini matchups" during half time, as a potential recruitment tool.

Adjournment					Eric Wasserman motioned to adjourn, Kathi Lucchesi seconded the 							motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:53pm


Minutes submitted by:  Danielle Hall, Secretary, LTLC
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